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L.D. 1627 

DATE: 2/18/94 (Filing No. S- 411 ) 

Reproduced and distributed under the direction of the Secretary 
of the Senate. 

STATE OF MAINE 
SENATE 

116TH LEGISLATURE 
SECOND REGULAR SESSION 

SENATE AMENDMENT "//,, to S.P. 583, L.D. 
to Amend the Structure of Veterans' Services" 

1627, Bill, "An Act 

Amend the bill by inserting, after the enacting clause and 
before section 1 the following: 

'Sec. 1. 37·B MRSA §4, as amended by PL 1991, c. 626, §6, is 
further amended to read: 

§4. Directors of bureaus 

EasE. The Division of Veterans' Services and each bureau of 
the department must have a director. The Director of ,the 
Military Bureau. the Director of Operations of the Division of 
Veterans' Services and the Director of the ,Maine Emergency 
Manage~ent Agencr Hl1:i6~ are each Be appointed by the Adjutant 
General and shall serve at the pleasure of the Adjutant General. 
These directors may not hold any other state office for 
compensation. If the Adjutant General is unable to act, the 
Director ,of the Military Bureau has the civilian administrative 
powers and duties of the Adjutant General in the Adjutant 
General's capacity as Commissioner of Defense and Veterans' 
Services. ,The Director of the Military Bureau may also perform 
other civilian duties of the Adjutant General as assigned by the 
Adjutant General or the 'Governor. ' 

Further amend the bill by renumbering the sections to read 
consecutively. 
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SENATE AMENDMENT 
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SENATE AMENDMENT .. A .. to S.P. 583, L.D. 1627 

81' A 1'lEMlEN1' OF FACT 

This amendment clarifies that the Adjutant General is the 
appointing authority for the Director of Operations of the 
Division of Veterans' Services. 

SPONSORED BY: 
(Senator 

~·/(JumJ 
COUNTY: Cumberland 
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